
Beyond the immediate projects in Bid Package #1, planning 
efforts remain active for additional referendum-approved 
projects. While specifics are still in development, the focus 
remains on aligning upcoming work with the school’s long-
term vision for modernized facilities and improved student 
experiences. Discussions are ongoing to refine designs 
and schedules, ensuring each project meets the school’s 
evolving needs while adhering to budgetary and logistical 
considerations.

PLANNING & DESIGN UPDATE

Bid Package #1, which includes critical infrastructure and security 
upgrades, was officially issued on March 7th. This package covers 
significant enhancements such as LED relighting for large sections 
of the school, renovations to multiple restrooms, improvements 
to door and camera security systems, and the construction of a 
new parking lot off Monroe Street. The construction manager, CG 
Schmidt, has distributed the bid documents, and proposals will be 
accepted on April 1st.
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With the bid deadline approaching, the evaluation of proposals 
will be the next priority, ensuring that selected contractors 
meet the school’s standards for quality and efficiency. Once 
contractors are chosen, a more detailed construction schedule 
will be developed in preparation for work beginning in summer 
2025. Meanwhile, planning for future referendum projects will 
continue, with updates to be provided as designs are finalized 
and timelines take shape. 
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